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FOREWORD 

 
General Sir Richard Shirreff KCB CBE 

Colonel of the Regiment 
and 

President of the Regimental Association 
 

After the tumult of 2016, NATO remains the bedrock of UK 
defence and our ability to deploy a credible, armoured 
warfighting division at best effort is central to our role within 
NATO.  Army 2020 Refine, published at the very end of last 
year, has taken steps to ensure that our armoured 
formations retain their relevance on the modern battlefield.  
The requirement to sustain a peak level of readiness and 
develop a genuine ability to project force, relevant across 
the full spectrum of conflict, has seen the announcement 
of the British Army’s STRIKE capability.  As a central part 
of this, the KRH will re-role onto medium armour, being the 
first to field the new Ajax vehicle in 2019.  Many veterans 
from across the Regimental family who served and, in 
some cases, fought on tanks, will naturally be sorry to see 
the loss of Challenger.  However, Ajax is, undoubtedly, an 
exciting opportunity and one that will play to the 
considerable strengths of the Regiment.  The KRH ethos is 
founded on bold manoeuvre at reach, seizing fleeting 
opportunities to bring shock action to bear as a well-led, 
capable and confident armoured unit.  I have no doubt that 

the Regiment will excel in this new role and define the concept as it evolves, standing ready 
to commit to operations or deterrence, wherever that may be. 

The other major decision to affect the Regiment this year has been the call to open ground 
close combat units to female service personnel.  Three regular RAC units, of which the KRH 
is one, have been chosen to pioneer the integration of women in ground close combat and 
it is a decision to be welcomed.  The modern battlefield reflects modern society, in so far as 
it is congested, multi-faceted, nuanced and complex, and our Armed Forces must echo this.  
In order to maintain our balance and agility, we must ensure that our personnel reflect the 
environment in which they are fighting and this freedom to diversify our recruiting pool will, 
assuredly, enhance combat effectiveness.  Our people are our centre of gravity and it is a 
great privilege, as Colonel of the Regiment, to be closely involved in selecting the KRH 
officers of the future.  If the calibre of female officer cadet that I have seen so far is anything 
to go by, I am certain that this move will be wholly positive for the Regiment and I look forward 
to seeing KRH cap-badged servicewomen in the near future. 

In the meantime, it has been another busy and rewarding year for the wider KRH family.  The 

exploits of the serving Regiment will be covered in detail in the Journal but personal 

highlights have included a well-attended Cavalry Memorial Parade and a superb Officers’ 

Dinner, attended by the Colonel-in-Chief, at the Cavalry and Guards Club.  I will repeat my 

annual call to arms, asking you all to continue to support Regimental Association events 

throughout the coming year, and take this opportunity to reiterate one change.  For 2017 we 

have decided to forgo lunch after the Cavalry Memorial Parade in favour of a more inclusive 



and less formal event in the Kings Arms, Shepherd Market.  I look forward to seeing as many 

of you there as possible to catch-up with old friends and demonstrate your pride in belonging 

to this, the finest of cavalry regiments in the British Army. 

General Sir Richard Shirreff KCB CBE 

 

************ 

INTRODUCTION 
 

Chairman of the Association  
Colonel Tony Singer OBE 

  
The most significant event for the Association in 2016 was 
the collocation of Home Headquarters (HHQ) (North) with 
HHQ (South) in Winchester.  It was all hands to the pump 
by our hard-working staff to ensure that the office's 
redecorations were completed in time for the Senior 
Colonel's visit to open the revamped and very smart HHQ.  
If you're passing, do pop-in not only to see the offices but 
also our wonderful Museum.  The move meant a sad 
farewell to Jenni Pennell, who for so long had been the 
workhorse of HHQ (North) assisting both John Cornish and 
Steve Penkethman to look after our many requirements.  
For her very strong support over so many years, Jenni has 
been made an Honorary Member of the Regimental 
Association. 
 
While this inevitably removes KRH's foot on the ground, Major Steve Penkethman, the 
Assistant Regimental Secretary, visits Lancashire on a very regular basis, and thus our close 
relationship with the County is maintained.  Next year we hope that KRH will exercise its 
Freedom of the Borough of South Ribble.  Our Northern Reunion continues to be a major 
event in our Calendar, and we are in the process of identifying a Chairman and Secretary to 
organize that important weekend.   
 
The Senior Colonel's visit to HHQ happily coincided with Bryan Lythgoe's arrival at the end 
of his "Hawk on a Walk", and HRH was able to welcome Bryan and to congratulate him on 
his huge achievement of not only walking the distance but in raising the very significant sum 
of £4,990.46.  Bryan has been awarded the Regimental Rosette in recognition of his efforts. 
 
The turn-out by members of the Association for Cavalry Memorial in May was disappointing, 
but our numbers were well bolstered by the Serving Regiment.  The RAF Club produced 
their usual high quality of food, and many of us then moved-on to join KRH in The Rose and 
Crown around the corner.  The Association's reducing numbers is of concern, and in the 
Autumn Association members were asked for their views.  While there was no clear 
preference for any of the suggested options, in 2017 the Association will join with the Serving 
Regiment in the Kings Arms in Shepherd Market.  Full details are included with this 
Newsletter, and have been posted on the Association's Website. 
 



You may have read of the security changes at the Cenotaph for the Remembrance Service 
Parade, and these impacted on our marching contingent.  Whereas in previous years, tickets 
for those indisposed on the day were able to be reissued to members on John Cook's 
Reserve List, for 2016 each ticket was named.  This meant that we marched six fewer than 
the 103 issued tickets, with the Salute being taken by HRH The Prince of Wales.  A cracking 
gathering at The Barley Mow followed the march, where we were joined by friends, families, 
and general supporters. 
 
Reunions continue to be organised around the Kingdom, and I should again like to take this 
opportunity to thank on your behalf the Area representatives for all of their hard work to 
facilitate the coming together of our regimental family and friends, and for arranging a 
successful reunion in their area.  They all do an excellent job, and their individual reports 
follow.  Numbers continue to fluctuate, but those who do attend a reunion thoroughly enjoy 
themselves. I have attended a number of reunions, both in the North and in the South, and 
it is clear to me that those who attend much enjoy the opportunity to rekindle old friends and 
relive old misdemeanours. 

 
Dave Harrison and David Cornwell have agreed to be our 
liaison with the National Memorial Arboretum (NMA), for 
which the Association is most grateful.  On 
Remembrance Sunday, Dave laid a wreath on the KRH 
Memorial.  Dave and David are now planning a Service 
to be held at the NMA on Sunday 13 August.  Full 

details will be circulated, and posted on the Association's 
Website. 
 
The Association's Website, www.KRH.org.uk, is where 
information about the Association's forthcoming events 
and activities, and KRH's success are posted.  The 
Website is regularly updated with news, so do please 
take a look at least once a week to ensure that you are 
fully aware of all that's going-on.  The Association 
continues to "discover” old comrades, who we can then 
welcome back into the fold.  Please do ensure that HHQ 

has the details of all your Regimental chums, in order that we may inform them of what the 
Regiment and the Association are doing for them, and widen our Database.  
  
Finally, if you know of any way that the Association may raise its profile, or of any former 
soldier who is in need of the Association's support, please do get in contact with HHQ. 
 

Colonel Tony Singer OBE 

 
 

************ 
 

  



REGIMENTAL UPDATE 

From the Commanding Officer 

Lieutenant Colonel James Porter 

My first full year of command has been one that has 
demanded a huge amount of our people and all within 
the Regiment have risen admirably to the challenge.  
Following a year of celebration in 2015, 2016 has 
been primarily focussed on support to the readiness 
preparations of others.  This, our Committed Year, 
has been busy and often disparate, but no less 
fulfilling, and KRH soldiers and officers have, once 
again, distinguished themselves in many different 
areas. 
 
The start of the year saw a period of intense activity, 
with KRH sub-units deployed on a number of 

simultaneous activities.  With our sabre squadrons supporting exercises on Salisbury Plain, 
we also facilitated the readiness test exercise of 1st Armoured Infantry Brigade.  Exercise 
TRACTABLE simulated the deployment of a Lead Armoured Task Force and Support 
Squadron provided the staging area, logistical support and security for that force.  This high-
profile tasking proved the agility of our enabling elements and was delivered to the highest 
of standards. 
 
We have, this year, also worked hard to maintain our core skills and ensure that the “golden 
thread” of armoured capability remains strong within the KRH.  B Squadron provided the 
enemy on the Canadian Prairie, as the tank company for the Royal Lancers Battlegroup, and 
March saw an excellent Annual Firing Camp in Castlemartin.  All three sabre squadrons and 
Recce Troop fired, with the Regiment scoring an overall 96% first-time pass rate at Annual 
Crew Test.  Gunnery is still very much at the heart of what we do and this result was one of 
which all crews could, justifiably, be extremely proud. 
 
Battlegroup headquarters also deployed overseas this year, this time to Australia for a 
multinational exercise.  Operating with simulated troops as a part of an Australian division, it 
was not only an opportunity to train the headquarters team, but it was also interesting to 
operate alongside Australian and American headquarters.  In an era where coalition activity 
is becoming ever more important, the chance to test our interoperability with other nations 
was invaluable. 
 
Another area that we have sought to emphasise in 2016 has been the development of our 
junior leaders.  Our junior ranks have enjoyed opportunities to test themselves in unarmed 
combat, underwater helicopter escape, ship damage repair and testing exercises on the 
Junior Leadership Cadre in Brecon.  Our junior leaders are the lifeblood of the Regiment and 
Recce Troop’s second successive gold medal on Exercise CAMBRIAN PATROL is indicative 
of the fact that low-level leadership remains alive and well within the KRH. 
 
In addition, in September, some 70 personnel of crew commander level and above, from 
across the Regiment and wider KRH battlegroup, deployed on Exercise CRIMSON BRIDGE 
to trace XXX Corps’ advance to the Rhine and the battle for Arnhem.  This was an ideal start 



to our conceptual development for readiness training and brought the realities of armoured 
and urban warfare home to all those who took part. 
 
Away from military training, however, KRH personnel have also taken advantage of the many 
opportunities to get away this year and there have been notable results on the sporting front 
as well.  Our skiing team continues to perform strongly, with both Nordic and Alpine providing 
much to celebrate, and our sailing team retained its title as both RAC and Combat arm 
champions.  Our football team swept all before them at HODSON’S HORSE, the polo team 
filled a notable hole in the trophy cabinet with a win in the Captains’ and Subalterns’ 
tournament and expeditions sailed across the Atlantic, canoed in Minnesota and went diving 
in Cyprus. 
 
For the immediate future, however, we look forward to a busy year in 2017 of excellent tank 
training in BATUS.  B Sqn will deploy with the Royal Welsh, C Sqn with the 1st Bn The 
Yorkshire Regiment and A and D Sqns with the KRH Battlegroup in Aug-Sep this year.  If all 
goes well, as I have no doubt it will, we will hit our targets and await whichever challenges 
may follow on readiness in 2018, before looking to re-role to AJAX (the Army’s new medium 
tank) in 2019. 

Lieutenant Colonel James Porter 

 

************ 

NOTES FROM HHQ 

As you have already heard, HHQ is now settled 

in Peninsula Barracks in Winchester, and we 

have our complete team.  Our two Admin 

Officers are Mr Peter Williams and Mrs Chris 

Holt, and Elliott Metcalf has replaced Toby 

Brayley in HorsePower museum.  You will find 

all of the contact details at the front of this 

newsletter. 

2017 Regimental Journal.  The cost of this 

year’s Regimental Journal (covering 2016) 

has been reduced.  It will be ready for 

distribution by early May and copies can be ordered from HHQ.  All being well, we aim to 

get it to you before Cav Mem weekend. 

 

The cost of a Journal posted to a UK address is:      £13.00 

Airmail postage to EC/Europe add:                              £6.60 

Airmail International add                                            £10.75 

 

To order your journal please complete the enclosed flyer and return it (with your payment) 

to HHQ. 

Email Addresses.  If you have received this newsletter by post, then we do not hold an 

email address for you.  We continue to try and get as many of your email addresses as 

possible in order to cut down on our considerable postal bill.  We are making progress, but 



slowly.  Out of 2521 registered members we have email addresses for less than half.  

Postage for this newsletter alone is £780 and that is money that we could be spending more 

effectively. 

If you have an email address then please let us know, so that we can update our records, 

and please remember to notify us if you change your email or postal address. 

Books and Journals.  Are you looking for that Regimental Journal you are missing from 

your collection?  HHQ hold back copies covering many years for all Regiments.  We also 

hold a stock of various Regimental books, all of which have been reduced in price.  See the 

back of this newsletter for details of what is available and contact HHQ. 

************ 

COMBINED CAVALRY OLD COMRADES PARADE  

SUNDAY 14th MAY 2017 

The Parade 

 

The Cavalry Memorial Parade and Service will take place in Hyde Park on Sunday 14th 

May 2017. Dress will be suits / jacket and trousers, Regimental ties and medals, members 

in civilian clothes may wear berets.  Serving and retired members of the Regiment start to 

gather from 1000hrs on the Broad Walk (East) just inside the Park, parallel to Park 

Lane.  Please RV at our Regimental Standard by 1045hrs.  The Parade steps off at 

1100hrs for the short march to the Cavalry Memorial where a short Service will be held, 

after which you are free to leave. 

 

Seating and Standing Areas. 

 

There will be a limited number of Family Standing Area tickets available and a few seating 

tickets for those who need to sit for health reasons.  Access to the seating and standing 

area is by ticket only and will be via three entry points, established at each end of the 

Serpentine Road, and from the Broad Walk.  The Serpentine Road entrances will close 

promptly at 1055 hours, however the Broad Walk entrance will remain open at all 

times.  Tickets should be ordered through Home HQ by 28th April 2017 (see the enclosed 

flyer to order your ticket). 

  

After The Parade 

 

As you will have read elsewhere in this newsletter, there will be no formal lunch arranged 

following this year’s parade.  Following the engagement with Association members last 

year, it was decided to try a different approach to encourage more members to attend. 

 

For 2017, Old Comrades are invited to meet at the Kings Arms in Shepherd Market, which 

is just off Piccadilly and a very short walk from Hyde Park.  The Kings Arms is a popular 

traditional pub, it also has a restaurant with a full menu, including Sunday lunch.  HHQ will 

reserve a few tables in the restaurant, so if you wish to eat there, then please let us know 

by completing the enclosed return.  Payment will be made direct to the pub at time of 

ordering. 



 

Shepherd Market has many other popular pubs and restaurants to cater for every 

taste.  Members of the Cavalry and Guards Club may also make a private lunch booking at 

the club. 

************ 

HONOURS AND AWARDS 

We congratulate members of the Regiment and attached personnel on receiving the 

following awards (Ranks correct at time of award): 

Member of The British Empire 

Captain DTM Welford 

 

Mention in Dispatches 

Sergeant MR Calland 

 

Meritorious Service Medal 

Warrant Officer Class One DA Adesile 

 

GOC 3(UK) Div Commendation 

Captain DS Barclay 

Warrant Officer Class Two RM Jones REME 

Staff Sergeant VL Grew REME 

Corporal MA Lees 

Lance Corporal C Wilson 

Trooper TW Longshaw 

 

Comd 12 (AI) Bde Certificate 

Lieutenant R Graham AGC(SPS) 

Corporal SD Maher 

Lance Corporal MW Massey 

 

Regimental Medal 

Captain PA Taylor 

Warrant Officer Class One (Artificer Sergeant Major) M Black REME 

 

************ 

THE REGIMENTAL ROSETTE 

The Regimental Rosette was instituted by Colonel David Woodd in 2012.  It is intended to 

recognize those who support or provide a service to The King’s Royal Hussars or the 

Regimental Association through their individual personal endeavour or contribution.  Service 

in the Regiment or in one of the antecedent regiments is not a requirement, but any person 

who is in receipt of a MOD salary is not normally eligible. 

 



The Regimental Rosette may be worn on any occasion but it is intended that it would be 

worn at a Regimental function, whether or not medals are worn.  Importantly, the Regimental 

Rosette is to be presented in front of their peers.  The first Rosettes were presented by the 

Colonel of the Regiment to those recipients who attended Cavalry Memorial in May 2013. 

The following Regimental Rosettes have been presented during 2016: 

Number Name Reason 
79 Mr Paul Wigmore Association Musician 
80 Mr John Hart CCOCA Representative 
81 Mr Roy Mansfield Cherrypicker Reunion 
82 Mr Les Dalton Cherrypicker Reunion 
83 Mr Bryan Lythgoe Hawk on a Walk Fundraiser 
84 Mrs Marianne Kingsford Tercentenary Support 

 

************ 

REUNION REPORTS 

Gloucestershire 

The Gloucestershire Branch Reunion Luncheon was held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, 

on Sunday 13 March 2016. The Club continues to be very welcoming, and is an excellent 

location for us.  Numbers were a little down on the previous year.  Major James Scott KRH 

gave a lively update on all the many achievements that KRH has enjoyed.  Information on 

this year's Reunion on Sunday 12 March 2017 has been circulated, and if you would like to 

attend but have not received my letter, please get in touch with HHQ.  It is hoped that the 

CO will provide the Regimental Update.  Do try to support.  

Colonel Tony Singer OBE 

…… 

 

Combined Cavalry Old Comrades Association Parade 

Once again, we were blessed with a gloriously sunny day and as our marching contingent 

formed up in Hyde Park.  The number of Association members attending was a little 

disappointing, but our numbers were boosted with a strong showing from the Serving 

Regiment.  We then marched, with bands playing, the short distance to the Cavalry 

Memorial and Bandstand, where we took part in this unique and poignant memorial 

service. 

After the Parade, we gathered in the RAF Club, who as ever, looked after us jolly well.  

Unfortunately the numbers attending had reduced once again.  We sat to eat a two-course 

lunch, which was very well received by all.  During coffee, Lt Col James Porter gave 

brought us up to date with Regimental activities.  The Colonel of the Regiment then 



presented Regimental Rosettes to Mr John 

Hart, Mr Keith Alcock, Lt Col Jonathan Powell 

and Mr Ken Bryant RVM (see picture). 

Those who wished to continue the motion met 

in the Rose & Crown, around the corner in Old 

Park Lane, or in Shepherd Market, just nearby 

Piccadilly. 

You will by now be aware that we have had to 

re-assess the way that we organise Association 

support to the Cavalry Memorial Parade Lunch.  

Following years of declining attendance at the 

lunch it was necessary to ask Association 

members what they would like to be arranged 

on their behalf.  It was clear from the survey 

that the great majority of people did not want to have anything organised and preferred to 

be left to their own devices.  Therefore the Trustees have decided that in 2017 there will 

NOT be any formal Association Lunch organised at the RAF Club.  Instead, the 

Association will join with the Serving Regiment in Shepherd Market, with the Kings Arms as 

a meeting point.  Those who wish to eat may book a table in the dining room of The Kings 

Arms, or one of the many other bars and restaurants in the area.  Members of the Cavalry 

and Guards Club may book in privately for lunch. 

Please see the enclosed flyer for Cavalry Memorial Parade and Regimental Journal 

details. 

…… 

South West Association Summer Reunion 3rd/4th June 2016 

When summer comes around again it is time to get outside and party and that is just what 

we did over the weekend of 3rd and 4th June down here in the South West. As has become 

the norm we started on Friday with our annual golf match and for the second year in 

succession we challenged the serving regiment.  

With the demise of one or two of our “old & bold” 

players either due to anno dominae or just too 

creaky to play any longer, we had to hire in four 

local golf playing secret weapons to make up our 

number to twelve. Despite that and despite 

hoping to turn the tables from last year we were 

once again fairly well beaten back into second 

place by the serving regiment: Regiment 310 – 

285 Association. Is there something they do not 

understand about allowing one’s host to 

gracefully win by the smallest of margins, thus 

ensuring the possibility of a further invitation next year?!!  



The day was concluded with a sit down lunch of salmon salad followed by summer pudding, 

and no the summer pudding was not filled with beetroot as some less sophisticated palates 

assumed and pushed it aside (!), it was delicious red berries (strawberries, red currants, 

blackcurrants). Prize giving followed with most people going away with something, including 

myself who ignominiously presented myself with the wooden spoon prize (6 plastic golf balls) 

for finishing with an embarrassing Stableford score of 12 L. 

Saturday started and remained sunny throughout with just sufficient wind to make the 

regimental flag flutter in greeting to those arriving. Our usual gathering on the lawns of Manor 

Farm saw some forty-seven of us join together to enjoy drinks, lunch and a chance to mingle 

and chatter. Although Col James Porter was unable to attend due to a last minute 

commitment, we were very pleased to welcome RSM WO1 Joseph Cluff and his wife Rachel 

as our guests from the Regiment and we wish him good fortune in the next chapter of his 

career after he hands over his ‘pace stick’ later this year. It was so nice to see new faces 

joining us this year, Rita Escott (wife to Jim, who sadly is struck down by Alzheimer’s and 

couldn’t attend) Colin Rickman and his wife, late of 10th Hussars dating back to the 50s and 

although not a new face, Tina Leeming with her daughters (Ian we sadly lost last year). 

…… 

South West Association Ramnuggur Dinner 26th November 2016 

This year due to the hotel having already taken a booking for 19th November for other guests, 

our Ramnugger Dinner had to be dated back to 26th November. This I hoped would mean 

that we could invite Colonel James Porter or a Regimental Field Officer to join us. Sadly, it 

wasn’t to be as the regiment had to postpone Ramnugger by a week also. Nevertheless, we 

enjoyed a very convivial evening at the Wessex Royale Hotel where thirty-two of us including 

wives enjoyed a very good dinner of three courses, coffee and chocolates and whilst the 

wives enjoyed the coffee the men formed a horseshoe and as tradition demands drank to, 

“The Heroes of Ramnugger”. Sadly, our numbers diminished in the closing days for a number 

reasons and five had to drop out but we seem to maintain a loyal following and quorum. 

For 2017 we shall meet again in the summer with golf for those who wish on 9 Jun and lunch 

in the garden on 10 Jun at Manor Farm. Ramnugger 2017 is booked for 25 Nov at The 

Wessex Royale Hotel, Dorchester”. 

…… 

 

Central Southern Reunion 16th October 2016 

On Sunday 16th October 57 former members of our regiments sat down to lunch at The 

White Hart Hotel in Salisbury. This is the second time we have held the reunion at this 

hotel and they didn’t disappoint us.  After having drinks on arrival in the lounge we moved 

into the spacious dining room for an excellent lunch. It was particularly nice to see a 

number of members and their wives who had not been to one of these reunions before, as 

well as welcoming back many long-time supporters. Major Dougie Covill, at the age of 96, 

was one of the early founders of this reunion so it was a great pleasure to see him and his 

family join us once again. 



 

We were also able to welcome Major Rob Bird and his girlfriend together with Sgt and Mrs 

Oakes who joined us from the regiment. 

 

At the end of the lunch, Major Rob Bird gave us an excellent update on the Regiment’s 

activities and plans for the future. 

Lieutenant Colonel Richard East 

…… 

Scottish Reunion 

 
Unfortunately the 2016 Scottish reunion, planned for 20th July, had to be cancelled.  This 
year's reunion is expected to be on either Sat 3rd or Sat 10th June.  Please keep an eye 
on the Regimental Website for further news. 

John Greenwell 

...... 
NMA Reunion 

 
You will have read elsewhere in this newsletter that Dave Harrison, assisted by Dave 
Cornwell, has volunteered to organise an annual reunion at our Regimental Memorial in 
the National Memorial Arboretum.  The first of these will be held on Sunday 13th August 
2017 and will take the form of a short memorial service, followed by light refreshments, 
after which you are free to explore and enjoy the peace and tranquillity of the NMA.  If you 
wish to attend please complete the enclosed attendance form or go to the Regimental 
website.  We look forward to seeing you there.  

North East Reunion 

 

We are extremely grateful to Billy Stobbart, Brian West, and Andrew Bevis, who 

have volunteered to take on the NE area.  Attendance at the NE reunion over recent years 

had waned, but look out for emails and on the Regimental website as the new NE team will 

be asking for your preferences.  Please give them your support. 



…… 

North West (Preston) Reunion 12th / 13th November 2016 

The Annual Northern Reunion Dinner was 

held as usual on the Saturday evening of 

Remembrance Weekend.  Fifty four 

people sat for dinner in the Grange Room 

and in addition, a further 35 people came 

along to enjoy the refreshments at the bar 

and meet up with old acquaintances. 

Unfortunately, the Colonel of the 

Regiment was unable to attend at the last 

moment, and we were most grateful to 

Brigadier Chris Price for representing him.  

The Barton Grange Hotel looked after us 

splendidly once again with an excellent 

three course dinner and wine.  After the Toasts Brigadier Chris spoke on behalf of General 

Richard before handing over to Major Gary Wills KRH, HQ Sqn Ldr, who gave us a 

Regimental update on behalf of the Commanding Officer.  After the meal, we joined the 

remainder of the guests in the bar area and Brigadier Chris presented Regimental Rosettes 

to Mr Paul Wigmore and Mr Bryan Lythgoe.  Congratulations to them both for their very well 

deserved awards. 

On Sunday morning we gathered at The Barton Grange for 

the Remembrance Service and we were delighted to be 

joined on parade by a group of KRH soldiers in uniform who 

marched with us to Church.  Brigadier Chris took the salute 

on behalf of the Colonel of the Regiment.  A mixed 

congregation of parishioners, Association members and 

their families and Regimental personnel enjoyed the 

Remembrance Service, which was taken by the Reverend 

Stephen Cooper, Rector of St Lawrance’s.  After the 

Service everybody made their way to the Columbarium, 

where Rev Stephen conducted the interment service for 

SSgt Charlie Cornes, Sgt Phil Baldwin and Cpl Dutch 

Holland, with relatives of each attending this moving 

occasion. 

After the service we enjoyed the hospitality of the local parishioners, who invited members 

of the Association to join them for coffee and biscuits in the church rooms. 

Please note that the 2017 Preston Reunion and Remembrance Service will take place on 

Saturday and Sunday 11th/12th November.  Details will be promulgated by HHQ in late 

summer.  Please do come along and enjoy. 

SP 

…… 



London Cenotaph Parade and March 2016 

Well, this year was all about 

change and as we sought to 

build on the success of 

previous weekends, we were 

suddenly thrown a curved ball 

by the Royal British Legion. 

Instead of asking the Legion 

for ’96 Tickets please’, in 

came Number, Rank, Name, 

Date of Birth, Place of Birth, 

Current address, how many 

medals do you have, your 

mothers favourite tipple, your left foot shoe size, your first pets name etc, etc,  I think you get 

the picture?    The nasty word ‘Security’ had at last reared it’s not too unfamiliar name to us 

and by golly we were going to be checked out thoroughly by the faceless men (and women) 

in Black!! 

However, I had a cunning plan and the admin teachings I had received under older and 

bolder Hussars like Gerry Chappell, Roger Cray, John Mills and Raufe Seymour at last 

ensured I did something not just right, but clerical as well, thank you my friends I couldn’t 

have done it without you! 

As normal, our Saturday afternoon kicked off at The Albert, yours truly however, started to 

get text messages from those wondering where I was, as I was conspicuously absent from 

the gathering, though I did have an extremely good excuse.  I was, contrary to my teachings 

as a clerical person and photographer, doing some marching on the hallowed Drill Square 

of the Brigade of Guards at Wellington Barracks, this time as a Black beret’d Westminster 

Dragoon and Yeoman, as the old Headquarters Squadron of the Royal Yeomanry 

exchanged their coveted WD (Black RTR) Beret for the traditional Dark Blue, from there it 

was a short march to Westminster Abbey for the final laying up of the Westminster Dragoons 

Guidon and a short service inside the Abbey.  It was a sad day to see so many old WD 

friends from my early youth come together to say a final farewell to their Guidon. 

Our KRH Association meet and greet in 

the Albert though proved to be yet 

another fantastic evening and it was 

once again excellent to see so many new 

faces joining us for the first time. 

The following morning and the Robins 

were up early in the Field of 

Remembrance, this particular one 

however wore cherries and was named 

Hill and spoke of things Hussar !  

The big difference to the event this year 

was the tickets being issued with names 



on, which in theory should have made things easier, however we had 4 unplanned no-shows 

and due to the security at the event I was unable to re-issue them to any of the suited and 

booted gents that had turned up to support.  I would like to express my sincere thanks to 

both Trevor (Percy) and Glenda Sly for their help in handing out the tickets, it was really 

appreciated. 

After the march, which was once again excellent (we followed Willie Touts lead which 

ensured we all got it right!), we retired to our new home at The Barley Mow pub in Horseferry 

Road where once again many drinks were drunk, much nosh was noshed and friendships 

were renewed once again, ensuring that we as a small group which represent so many 

others from different families all come together to remember our brothers of old and say to 

the watching audience, ‘We are what we are, HUSSAR !!’ 

John Cook 

…… 

10th Royal Hussars (PWO) – The Shiners’ Reunion 

 

2016 started with us learning of Fredrick Charles Walker BEM, a remarkable member of 

the regiment and being offered his memoirs. After the first postal Newsletter for some 

years, we reached out to those who don’t have a computer and had been left out, some 

thinking the club had closed. 

We had several requests for 

information and help from families of 

old comrades who served in the 1950’s, 

a regimental flag to surprise a dad on 

his 80th birthday, copies of early 10th 

Hussars Gazettes and help in finding 

old friends they served with, one 

attended the Swindon reunion weekend 

which was well supported and saw 

many new members and others who 

had not been for some years. 

 

The 2016 newsletter contained some interesting articles and I am sure that some 

regiments may have been involved in the Special Reconnaissance Squadron or other 

articles. The newsletter can be found at www.10thhussar.com I am sure this year will find 

more old comrades and their families finding old friends and offering their memories and 

experiences for all. 

 

The 2017 Shiners' Reunion will be held on 21st May at the Crown Inn, Stratton-St-

Margaret, Swindon. 

Alan Powney 

…… 

http://www.10thhussar.com/


11th Hussars (PAO) – The Cherrypickers’ Reunion 

After the highlights of the 300th anniversary reunion last year, it was with a little apprehension 

that we arrived at the Park Inn for this year's event. 

However, we need not have worried, all was well, and we enjoyed a splendid weekend as 

usual, although on arrival at about 1400 on the Friday I was not greeted by a cacophony of 

noise from the bar. Have I got the wrong weekend I thought? In time though more old 

comrades began to arrive, and in due course all the catching up began. The fact that there 

was a better choice of alcoholic refreshment on supply undoubtedly helped, if the prices did 

not! 

For the Friday less formal evening we were in one of the smaller rooms which made little 

difference to the overall camaraderie, but meant frequent,(in some cases), visits to the other 

bar for rehydration supplies. Not ideal, but with a much larger event in the main room, 

beggars could not be choosers. I thought the food on offer was fine, but if there were those 

who would have preferred a tin of Mutton Scotch Style with lashings of curry powder we 

might endeavour to get in a few twenty four hour ration packs for another year. 

After a quiet Saturday morning, a group of us headed off for our Memorial at the NMA, and 

Col Tom Hall and our treasurer Dennis Corben said a few words as we reflected on fallen 

comrades. A splendid wreath was laid, thanks to our Memorial custodian Ted Benton. There 

were quite a few bereavements in the past year alone, including some reunion regulars, and 

this fact should encourage us to keep on meeting up year after year. With the Memorial in 

mind, we should pass on our thanks to Bert Lawson, who looked after the Memorial 

previously, until moving away from the Midlands to more Northern climes. 

The Saturday evening began as usual with a few formalities, and our master of ceremonies 

Trevor Sly read out the obituary, which contained some very familiar names, including Keith 

Ashworth, who as treasurer and QM did so much for the association. Colonel Tom was then 

called, and he presented Regimental Rosettes for services to the Regimental family to Les 

Dalton and Roy Mansfield, two Cherrypickers who have done so much over the years, and 

continue to do so to ensure that we still thrive. With five recipients of the Rosette within our 

ranks, we aren't doing badly. 

As well as the passing of too many old comrades during the year, sadly quite common these 

days, the year was blighted by the deaths of two prominent elder statesmen, these being 

Matt Guymer MBE, and Wilf Luke MM, two fine Cherrypickers who have graced our reunions 

for many years. May they rest in peace. 

The dates for the 2017 11H reunion are the 19th 20th and 21st of May, as usual at the Park 

Inn Telford, and also as usual we will welcome our comrades old and new. 

Lawson Kent 

…… 

  



The Royal Hussars (PWO) – Pink Panther Reunion 

Royal Hussars - Are you aware of the annual Royal Hussars "Pink Panther" 

reunion? 

 

PP3 is being held on Saturday 27 May 17, at the Kings Arms, Melksham and is 

organised by Steve Rolfe. 

 

Steve can be contacted by email at romancinthestones@gmail.com, or should 

you wish to telephone or write then please get in touch with HHQ for his details. 

 

Event details can be seen on Facebook at 

https://www.facebook.com/events/681592168647775/?hc_location=ufi 

…… 

14th/20th King’s Hussars – Noah’s ARC Reunion 

Noah’s ARC continues to flourish as more former 

members of the 14th/20th King’s Hussars hear about and 

join their club. With a well-established website and several 

pages on Facebook the club is able to continually attract 

over 400 members to the annual three-day reunion held 

between April and May in Blackpool.   

On arrival people were already set in their ways with a beer 
in hand gathered around tables with a sandbag pulled up 
alongside discussing the old days. The rooms were made 
available to just about everyone as soon as they arrived, 
no delay. 

 
Friday 5th May 2016 was a day that saw many more Hawks enter the hotel, greeting with old 

friends, the odd cuddle and pat on the back. If they arrived early enough, then it was off to 

a successful day at the Tee. The venue was the Staining Golf Club for 09.30 for a game of 

Golf organised by Paul Wigmore.  

As the evening grew closer preparations 
were made for the entertainment with the 
Oompah Band and a DJ. The evening was 
German themed and members started to 
flood down in their lederhosen and other 
German outfits. The menu was also German 
themed with many well-known German 
delicacies being enjoyed such as 
Currywurst, Frickerdella, Bratwurst and of 
course Pomme Fritz. 
 

mailto:romancinthestones@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/events/681592168647775/?hc_location=ufi


Saturday saw individuals continuing to bid in the silent auction and other raffles aimed at 
raising funds for Noah’s ARC. Members sat eating their lunch whilst the band played Jazz 
for an hour in one of the rooms at Lunch time.  Some disappeared to the local bars or shops 
prior to the Gala meal in the evening. 
 
Once everyone was settled and sat down the Chairman (Paul Baker) asked for order and for 
everyone to stand and clap in the surprise of the night. The new flag was marched in by 
Michael ‘Dusty’ Fogg to the sound of Royal Sussex played by the members of the Regimental 
Band. 
 
This was followed by the Chairman’s welcome speech and the meal which included a toast 
to our absent friends by our Vice Chairman (Peter Farrell) and ladies with Port that was 
funded by Noah's ARC, a tradition the new committee thought needed to be introduced from 
traditions the regiment had from its past. 
 
Once the meal was over the regimental band members returned to the stage playing the 
Squadron marches amongst other things, including Sussex by the Sea. This had been 
planned, on the rear of the menus the words had been typed to ensure everyone had the 
words to hand and a seamless rendition could be recorded. 
 
In all it has been a very successful and enjoyable year.  If you are not already a member of 
Noah’s ARC you can find the website at: www.1420h.org.uk  

Paul Baker 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY - 2017 

Gloucestershire Reunion (Victory Club, Cheltenham) 12 March 

Biennial Salisbury Reunion (Qudos, Salisbury) 25 March 

Noah’s ARC Reunion (The Imperial Hotel, Blackpool) 27/29 April 

Cavalry Memorial Parade (London) 14 May 

Cherrypickers’ Reunion (Park Inn, Forgegate, Telford) 19 - 21 May 

Shiners Club (Crown Inn, Stratton-St-Margaret, Swindon) 21 May 

RH ‘Pink Panther’ Reunion (Kings Arms, Melksham) 27 May 

Scottish Reunion (Edinburgh) Sat 3 or Sat 10 June 

SW Area Golf Day 9 June 

SW Area Lunch (Manor Farm, Hazelbury Bryan) 10 June 

NMA Memorial Service - New Sun 13 August 

Central South Reunion Lunch, The White Hart Hotel, Salisbury 8 October 

North East Reunion - Under New Management TBC 

KRH Families Weekend - More to follow 3 - 5 November 

Field of Remembrance Service, Westminster – 1045hrs 9 November 

Northern Reunion and Remembrance Sunday (Preston) 11/12 November 

Remembrance Day Parade, Cenotaph, London 12 November 

Officers’ Guest Dinner Night (Cavalry & Guards Club) 18 November 

SW Ramnuggur Dinner (Wessex Royal Hotel, Dorchester) 25 November 

http://www.1420h.org.uk/


LEST WE FORGET 

We extend our deepest sympathy to relatives and friends of former members of the Association who 

have died: 

Name Service Dates Date of Death 

I D Smith Esq 14/20H 23-Jun-15 

Mr RCH Bell 11H 1944-1947 15-Dec-15 

Mrs Rosemary Maitland.                                 
Widow of Capt JRB Maitland 

14/20H 2016 

Mr B Caldwill 11H 1952-1969, QRIH 1969-1974 14-Jan-16 

Mr I Campbell 10H 1959-1966 27-Jan-16 

Mr R A Saunders 11H 1959-1969, RH 196-1975 5-Feb-16 

Mrs Ruby Flowers 
Widow of the Late WO2 
Flowers 

14/20H 1946-1968 7-Feb-16 

Maj Matt Guymer 11H 1939-953 10-Feb-16 

Tpr J C Matthews KRH KRH 2012-2016 17-Feb-16 

Sgt P A Baldwin 14/20H 1970-1992 18-Feb-16 

Major Stephen Duncan 
Bolton 

11H 1946-1967 19-Feb-16 

Mr T M Duffy 11H 1954-1956 25-Feb-16 

Mr Graham Davis REME, 11H, RH c1965-1977 26-Feb-16 

Mr David Walters 11H, 1967 - 1969, RH 1969 - 1974 Mar 16 

WOII F C Walker BEM 10H 1937-1947, 8H 1949-1952 1-Mar-16 

Mr S Appleby 11H 1955-1957 8-Mar-16 

Mrs M Loraine-Smith 
Widow of the Late Major GN 
Loraine-Smith 

14/20H 1935-1952 8-Mar-16 

C A White Esq 10H 1947-1948 25-Mar-16 

Mr John Walter Charles 
Aylott 

10H 1943-1969 8-Apr-16 

Mr Stuart du Rose 14/20H 1960-1977 13-Apr-16 

Mrs Irene Wharton 
Wife of Sgt JFW Wharton 

10H 17-Apr-16 

Mrs Zara Preston 
Wife of Mr Tony Preston 

10H 1959-1964 20-Apr-16 

Mr J Barnett 11H 1960-1966 25-Apr-16 

Mr Adrian "Rock" Worrall 11H & RH 1964 - 1973 23-May-16 

Mrs Rita Morris 
Wife of Capt E J Morris 

14/20H 1957-1979 21-Jun-16 

A R Heath Esq 14/20H 1946-1948 Jul-16 

Mr T Flippence 10H 1959-1964 3-Jul-16 

K L Osborne Esq 11H 1942-1946 4-Jul-16 

Maj R P (Bobby) Cooper 10H 1948-1965 4-Jul-16 



Maj The Lord Harding 11H 1947 - 1965 6-Jul-16 

Maj BL Strachan 10H 1958 - 1961 12-Jul-16 

WOII PJ Scott 11H 1953 - 1969 13-Jul-16 

Mr J Rimmer 11H c1954-1969 18-Jul-16 

Mr N Long 14/20H 1949 -  1950, 10H 1950 - 
1951 

19-Jul-16 

Mr J Robinson 10H 1963 - 1966 26-Jul-16 

Sgt HMC "Berry" van Tuijn 11H 1944-1945 11-Aug-16 

Geoffrey Pickard, Esq 14/20H 1944-1945, 56 RR 1945-
1947 

01-Sep-16 

Mr B A (Dutch) Holland 14/20H 1979-1992, KRH 1992-
1993 

3-Sep-16 

Mr K O'Halloran RH c1977-1983 10-Sep-16 

SSgt A F "Charlie" Cornes 14/20H 1959-1984 13-Sep-16 

Mr R E Suggitt 10H 16-Sep-16 

Mr Eddie Bainbridge 10H1959-1965, RH 1972-1988 2-Oct-16 

Mr P G Smith 14/20H 2-Oct-16 

Mr K Jones 14/20H 1950-1974 4-Oct-16 

Mr D M Ring RH 1976 - 1981 17-Oct-16 

Mr I B Boyd 11H 1958 - 1962 18-Oct-16 

Mr G D Evans 10H 1941-1945 27-Oct-16 

Capt R Lakin 11H 1959 - 1962 17-Oct-16 

Mr David Lamb RH c1983-1987 4-Nov-16 

Sgt W Luke MM 11H 1940-1944 16-Nov-16 

Mr M Doak 10H 22-Nov-16 

Mr S K Milward 11H Sep 16 

Mrs Christine Fearnehough 
Wife of Major Richard 
Fearnehough 

10H 1965 - 1969, RH 1969 - 1992, 
 KRH 1992 - 1994 

20-Nov-16 

Mrs Mary Osborne 
Widow of the late Keith 
Osborne 

RAC 1941 - 1942, 11H 1942 - 
1946, INNS of Court 1947 - 1950 

29-Nov-16 

J Dromgoole Esq 14/20H 1946 - 1948 13-Dec-16 

Mr P H Crutchfield 10H 1968-1969, RH 1969-1972 23-Dec-16 

WO2 DF Jones 14/20H 1947 - 1973 21-Dec-16 

 

************ 

  



KRH CLUB 

We are most grateful to all who support this money making venture and hope that they 

continue to do so.  New members are always most welcome to join.  If you would like to have 

a “flutter” please contact HHQ.  Winners for the year 2016 were: 

Prize Number Name Amount 

January Draw 

1st 33 C H Pearce Esq £75.00 

2nd 281 Mr G H Walker £50.00 

3rd 41 Lt Col P Harman £30.00 

4th 166 Mr M Frood £25.00 

5th 247 A Grieve Esq £20.00 

 
February Draw 

1st 352 DJ Eccles Esq £75.00 

2nd 162 SRW Baxter Esq £50.00 

3rd 24 Mr DP Drummond £30.00 

4th 29 Maj Gen Friedberger £25.00 

5th 313 Mr K Davies £20.00 

March Draw 

1st 176 PAF Milne Esq £75.00 

2nd 212 CDC Willy Esq £50.00 

3rd 75 Mr KF Shurety £30.00 

4th 57 Mrs A Gant £25.00 

5th 222 PCR Wates Esq £20.00 

 
April Draw 

1st 233 R Harrison Esq £75.00 

2nd 45 Mrs D Harris £50.00 

3rd 7 Mrs P Richardson £30.00 

4th 350 Mrs D Pym £25.00 

5th 97 JFS Bidgoode Esq £20.00 
 

May Draw 

1st 26 Mr DJ Bellamy £75.00 

2nd 352 Maj D J Eccles £50.00 

3rd 161 Maj M H Burgess £30.00 

4th 6 Mr M Frood £25.00 

5th 1 Mrs E Moffat £20.00 

  



 
June Draw 

1st 158 B J M Gordon Esq £75.00 

2nd 340 Mr R Nutter £50.00 

3rd 348 Mrs B Cunningham £30.00 

4th 183 Maj J A Valdes-Scott £25.00 

5th 107 Mr A G Beesley £20.00 
 

July Draw 

1st 257 Sir Nicholas Winterton £75.00 

2nd 5 Mr JRH Young £50.00 

3rd 234 Mrs P Richardson £30.00 

4th 196 Brig CK Price CBE £25.00 

5th 326 Mr ST JK Powell BEM £20.00 

August Draw 

1st 246 Brig TG Williams CBE £75.00 

2nd 4 Mr J Harris £50.00 

3rd 65 Mr R Butler £30.00 

4th 2 Mr CJJ Preswell £25.00 

5th 170 RG Hews Esq £20.00 

September Draw 

1st 32 Gen Sir Richard Shirreff KCB CBE £75.00 

2nd 262 I D Smith Esq £50.00 

3rd 40 Mr R P Winch £30.00 

4th 328 Mr S Heyes £25.00 

5th 24 Mr D P Drummond £20.00 
 

October Draw 

1st 56 Mr S T J Bond £75.00 

2nd 239 R H Smyth ESQ £50.00 

3rd 177 Mr RA Houldsworth £30.00 

4th 40 Mr R P Winch £25.00 

5th 352 Mr D J Eccles £20.00 
 

November Draw 

1st 21 T Vale Esq £75.00 

2nd 304 Mr IP Williams £50.00 

3rd 178 Mr PJ Stevens £30.00 

4th 205 Mr W W Burns £25.00 

5th 28 Lt Col P R H Clifford £20.00 



 
December Draw 

1st 175 D A Winton Esq £100.00 

2nd 165 Lt Col R J L Fellows £75.00 

3rd 206 K M Hodson Esq £50.00 

4th 85 Mr R J W Simpson £40.00 

5th 93 Mr B Drake £35.00 

    

  Total £2,500.00 

 

************ 

The King’s Royal Hussars Regimental Trust 

Charity Number 1021455 

The Regimental Trust.  The Regimental Trust was set-up specifically to help Old 

Comrades who through no fault of their own require assistance. In addition there is another 

Regimental Trust called the CB Wilson Trust which can help in certain circumstances. 

Please let Home Headquarters (HHQ) know of anyone who you consider may need our 

support. 

 

The Regimental Trust is managed by The Regimental Council, and is administered from 

HHQ.  The Regimental Council is composed of Serving and Retired officers and soldiers.  

The Trust operates within the guidelines published by the Charities Commission for 

England and Wales. 

 

The bulk of Regimental Trust funds are placed into investments.  The Objects of the Trust’s 

Charter are as follows: 

 

"the promotion of the efficiency of Her Majesty’s Army and in particular the 

Regiment and of any unit of the Regiment or the Regimental Association of the 

Regiment” 

 

“the provision of financial assistance for former members of the former Regiments 

and former and serving members of the Regiment and the dependants thereof 

who are in conditions of need, hardship or distress” 

 

“for such other charitable purposes as the Trustees shall in their discretion from 

time to time think fit” 

 

Benevolence and Welfare.  The King’s Royal Hussars Welfare Fund is a part of the 

Regimental Trust and provides the financial assistance to those in need.  It is administered 

by HHQ and works very closely with other Service charities such as SSAFA and The Royal 

British Legion. 

 



The Members of the Old Comrades Association are the eyes and ears of Home 

Headquarters. We rely on all of you to keep us informed about any Old Comrade or spouse 

or other dependants who are in need of help from the Regimental Welfare Fund.  Last 

year, grants in excess of £27,000 were awarded to 58 individuals from across KRH, the 

former Regiments, and families. 

But none of this would have been possible without the help of the wonderful SSAFA and 

RBL caseworkers who investigate the cases of hardship that are passed on to them.  Their 

recommendations are invaluable in assessing the amount of help that should be given, and 

once that has been agreed by the Trustees, SSAFA and RBL again make sure that the 

money granted is applied directly to the problem.  It should be noted that during this period 

grants from the Regimental Trust were supplemented by the Army Benevolent Fund with 

additional grants in excess of £13,000.  

The Welfare Fund needs your help to continue providing this crucial support.  Part of the 

Fund’s income comes from the One Day’s Pay Scheme, supported by serving officers and 

soldiers, but it also relies on donations from other sources.  Many former officers and 

soldiers make monthly or annual donations, and there are many people who support with 

one-off donations and organising fundraising events. 

 

You can help by donating as follows: 

 

On-Line - Make a simple donation by following the links from the Regimental 

website at www.krh.org.uk. 

 

Cheque - Send a cheque, made payable to "The King's Royal Hussars Welfare 

Fund", to HHQ. 

 

Fund Raising Event - If you wish to run your own fund raising / sponsorship 

event you can set up a CAF Donate page on the Regimental website in the name 

of your event.  Please contact HHQ for help. 

 

Bequest or Legacy - You may wish to make a Legacy donation or Bequest, 

please contact HHQ for advice. 

 

If you need any advice, please do not hesitate to contact HHQ. 

  

http://www.krh.org.uk/


THE KING’S ROYAL HUSSARS REGIMENTAL TRUST 

ACCOUNTS SUMMARY 2015 - 2016 
 
BALANCE SHEET AS AT 31st MARCH 2016 31 Mar 16 31 Mar 15 

Fixed Assets - Investments £1,124,760 £1,197,087 

Net Current Assets £96,716 £104,186 

 _________  _________  

NET ASSETS            £1,221,476 £1,301,273 

    

INCOME AND EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR THE ABOVE PERIOD 

 

   

INCOMING RESOURCES 31 Mar 16 31 Mar 15 

Voluntary Income £62,472 £80,222 

Investment Income £34,899 £39,883 

Other Incoming Resources 

(Loss)/Gain on sale if investments     

  

(£13,822) 

  

(£50,726) 

 ________  ________  

Total Incoming Resources  £83,549 £69,379 

   

   

RESOURCES EXPENDED:   

Costs Of Generating Funds    £12,097 £2,024 

Charitable Activities £100,796 £67,467 

Governance Costs £840 £1,668 

              _ _______ 

Total Resources Expended £113,733 £71,159 

 _______  _______ 

NET INCOMING/(OUTGOING) RESOURCES (£30,184) (£1,780) 

   

Other recognised gains/losses 

Gains/(losses) on investment assets: 

  

(£49,613) 

  

£116,304 

 ________  ________ 

Net movement in funds (£79,797) £114,524 

   

RECONCILIATION OF FUNDS   

   

Total funds brought forward £1,301,273 £1,186,749 

 __________  _________ 

TOTAL FUNDS CARRIED FORWARD £1,221,476 £1,301,273 

 



ABF THE SOLDIERS’CHARITY NEEDS YOUR ASSOCIATION’S HELP 

Although we are the Army’s National Charity, we operate very much on a county basis.  If 

our Charity is the backbone of Army benevolence, then the county committees and 

volunteers are its heart and lifeblood.  Many of our volunteers have served us faithfully and 

tirelessly over the years, but now we need reinforcements! 

If you have the time and energy to make a contribution to ABF The Soldiers’ Charity, we 

would be very glad to hear from you.  We are in real need of volunteers to help out at 

fundraising events and public collections. Throughout the Country we are also seeking 

county chairman and committee members. 

To find out more and to see how you can help, please visit www.soldierscharity.org or 

telephone 020 7901 8900. 

**** 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED – SSAFA 

 

The Soldiers, Sailors, Airmen and Families Association, SSAFA Forces Help, is a leading 

National Service Charity, established to relieve hardship and to assist Service and ex-

Service personnel and their families and care for over 80,000 people every year. 

Caseworkers, Visitors, Team Leaders, Treasurers and Fundraisers are required in many 

parts of the UK.  Volunteers are the last line of defence for the 14 million people entitled to 

call on SSAFA for help. 

They meet the ever-increasing needs of the past and present Service people and their 

dependants, among them an ageing Wartime Generation.  SSAFA offers training, all out of 

pocket expenses and job satisfaction. 

For more information telephone on 0800 032 5612 or write to at 4 St Dunstan’s Hill, 

London, EC3R 8AD, or access their website on www.ssafa.org.uk 

*** 

ARMY WIDOWS’ ASSOCIATION (AWA) 

 

All the members have lost their husbands/wives under a variety of different circumstances 

and are able to offer support and sympathy to those who have been recently widowed. 

We aim to offer help on your terms when you need it.  We know that despite all the love 

and support from family and friends, widows/widowers can feel very alone.  Our members 

are there to help you at those times. 

We offer friendship and support to widows and widowers of deceased Army personnel.  

Address issues relating to widows / widowers and their children with the Army authorities.  

Offer experience to improve the Army’s approach to widows/widowers in the future.  Work 

http://www.soldierscharity.org/


closely with other ex-Service specialist organizations in support of widows/widowers and 

their children. 

Contact us for further information, future events or to find out how we can offer you 

support. 

Army Widows Association, c/o AIASC, HQLF/IDL, 428 Ramillies Building, 

Marlborough Lines, Monxton Road Andover, Hants.  SP11 8HJ. 

Tel:  01264 381991/385457 

Website: www.armywidows.org.uk or Email  info@armywidows.org.uk 

*** 

THE ROYAL HOSPITAL CHELSEA 

King Charles II was determined that his soldiers would have a fitting home in their 

retirement.  He commissioned Sir Christopher Wren to create the Royal Hospital Chelsea, 

which was completed in 1692. 

Over the past 320 years the Royal Hospital has been home to over 25,000 Chelsea 

Pensioners who, in their distinctive scarlet uniforms, have become icons in London and 

around the world.  They are the living embodiment of the Nation’s Covenant with her old 

soldiers. 

Today, the Royal Hospital is home to veterans who served in Korea, the Falklands, 

Cyprus, Ireland and World War II and is making itself ready to receive soldiers from the 

current campaigns in Afghanistan and Iraq when they retire.  As its name suggests, the 

Royal Hospital continues to have close links with the Monarch, and each year a member of 

the Royal Family comes to Chelsea to review the Chelsea Pensioners. 

LIFE AS A CHELSEA PENSIONER 

Sheltered, independent living, supported by full medical care and catering services, in 

some of the most beautiful buildings and grounds in the UK, gives you and your family 

piece of mind with financial security. 

The state of the art infirmary with its resident Matron, Doctor and care teams enables 

Chelsea Pensioners to be among the fittest of their generation. 

The social life of the Royal Hospital is rich and varied.  The tranquil 66 acre site gives 

Chelsea Pensioners an exclusive post code from which to explore and experience the 

colourful life of London. 

Chelsea Pensioners are regularly invited to attend high profile events such as Wimbledon, 

Chelsea football matches and various race meetings.  The Hospital Bowls Team travels 

the world taking on all comers. 

 

http://www.armywidows.org.uk/
mailto:info@armywidows.org.uk


ELIGIBILITY 

To be eligible for admission as a Chelsea Pensioner, a candidate must be: 

- Over 65 years of age. 
- Either a former non-commissioned officer or soldier of the British Army; or a former 

officer of the British Army who served for at least 12 years in the ranks before 
obtaining a commission; or have been awarded a disablement pension while 

serving in the ranks. 
- Able to live independently in the sheltered accommodation (known as the Long 

Wards).  The Royal Hospital Chelsea does not usually accept direct entries in to 
the Infirmary. 

- Free of any financial obligation to support a spouse or family. 
 

If you are in receipt of an Army Service Pension or War Disability Pension you will be required 
to surrender it upon entry to the Royal Hospital.  Please note that if your Army Service or 
War Disability Pension does not meet a minimum threshold you will be required to ‘top-up’ 
to that amount, providing it does not place you in financial difficulty. 
 

HOW TO APPLY 

Download an Application Form from the website www.chelsea-pensioners.co.uk. 

Contact the Chelsea Pensioner Recruitment Officer: 

- Call: 020 7881 5204 
- Write to: Royal Hospital Chelsea, Royal Hospital Road, London, SW3 4SR. 

*** 

Haig Housing Trust 

 

History 

Douglas Haig Memorial Homes, known as Haig Homes, was established as a Charitable 

Trust in 1929 as a memorial to Field Marshal Earl Haig of Bemersyde KT GCB OM GCVO 

KCIE in recognition of his work to highlight and solve many problems facing ex-Service 

people and their families. He was particularly concerned with the plight of those disabled 

during their service in theatres of War and the difficulties created by this in their civilian 

lives. The Trust had two main periods of expansion in the 1930s and 1950s with further 

housing added during the 1990s and 2000s. 

The Trust also incorporates the Housing Association for Officers’ Families (HAOF), 

established in 1916 by Mrs Willie James. HAOF and Haig Homes amalgamated in 1995 

and rebranded as the Haig Housing Trust in 2008. 

The Trust today 

 

Even after many years of financial planning and security things still can, and do, go wrong. 

http://www.chelsea-pensioners.co.uk/


Life has a habit of springing sometimes unpleasant surprises upon us, during service or 

long after discharge. 

In many cases the biggest worry is housing. The Haig Housing Trust has been providing 
rented accommodation to ex-Service persons and their families for over 100 years and, 
through its fundraising campaign, ‘Coming Home’, is the only British charity that also 
addresses the specific housing needs of those leaving the Armed Forces with life-changing 
injuries and conditions. 
 
As the leading housing provider for ex-Service personnel in the UK, Haig now owns over 
1,500 properties across 50 locations. The Trust endeavours to help any Veteran in housing 
need, whether they are transitioning into civilian life or are simply in need of a helping 
hand. 
 
Despite what thoughts immediately spring to mind, the estates are not run like Married 
Quarters patches; for a start, there are no block jobs! All the Trust asks, as does every 
Landlord, is that its beneficiaries respect and look after their property and keep it and any 
garden areas attached to it clean and maintained. Communal garden areas are maintained 
by a contractor and paid for via a small service charge. 
 
Applications for housing are assessed using a points system which combines Service 
Points and Need Points. Priority is normally given to those with greatest need except 
where this would lead to unsustainable tenancies, inappropriate use of the housing stock 
or unstable communities. Applications can be made at any time after leaving the Services, 
regardless of length of service, and in some cases even prior to discharge. Applicants do 
not need to have been injured to apply. 
 
For more information please visit the Web Site. www.haighousing.org.uk 

*** 

BOOKSHELF 

 

HHQ hold a stock of Regimental books for sale.  All proceeds from sales go directly to one 

or other of the two Regimental museums. 

*** 

‘THE RAMNUGGUR BOYS’ 

14th/20th King’s Hussars 1715-1992 

by John Pharo-Tomlin 

 

£5.00 plus p&p 

 

‘The Ramnuggur Boys’ – the pictorial history of the 14th/20th King’s Hussars, has had 

many good reviews since it was launched in November 2002. Copies are available from 

HHQ KRH.  Cheques/postal orders should be made payable to KRH Museum. 

 

 

*** 

 

http://www.haighousing.org.uk/


‘REMEMBER WITH ADVANTAGES’ 

A History of the 10th, 11th and the Royal Hussars 1945-1992 

by Henry Keown-Boyd 

 

£5.00 plus p&p 

 

‘Remember with Advantages’ tells the history of the 10th,11th, and Royal Hussars 1945-

1992, in words and pictures.  Copies are available from HHQ KRH.  Cheques/postal orders 

should be made payable to KRH Museum. 

 

 

*** 

 

‘THE CHERRYPICKERS’ 

11th Hussars (Prince Albert’s Own) 1715-1969 

by Peter Upton 

 

£5.00 plus p&p 

 

‘The Cherrypickers’ is a pictoral record of the 11th Hussars (PAO) from 1715 to 1969.  The 

book was reprinted in 2004 and is available from HHQ KRH. Cheques should be made 

payable to KRH Museum. 

 

*** 

 

‘THE EMPEROR’S CHAIMBERMAIDS’ 

The Story of the 14th/20th King’s Hussars 

By Lt Col L B Oats DSO 

 

£7.50 plus p&p 

 

This story was commissioned in 1973 in order to combine in one volume the Histories of 

the 14th King’s Hussars, the 20th Hussars and their offspring, the 14th/20th King’s 

Hussars. Copies are available from HHQ KRH.  Cheques/postal orders should be made 

payable to KRH Museum. 

 

*** 

 

‘THE HAWKS’ 

A Short History of the 14th/20th King’s Hussars 

By Brian Perrett 

 

£2.50 plus p&p 

 

First published in 1984, this is a readable and lively narrative spanning 270 years of the 

Regiment’s history. Copies are available from HHQ KRH.  Cheques/postal orders should 

be made payable to KRH Museum. 

 



‘THE CHARGE’ 

The Real Reason Why the Light Brigade Was Lost 

By Mark Adkin 

 

£2.50 plus p&p 

 

A commemorative edition, printed in 2004 to mark the 150th anniversary of The Battle of 

Balaclava. Copies are available from HHQ KRH.  Cheques/postal orders should be made 

payable to KRH Museum. 

 

*** 

 

‘A HAWK AT WAR’ 

Peninsular War Reminiscences of General Sir Thomas Brotherton CB 

By Brian Perrett 

 

£2.50 plus p&p 

 

Copies are available from HHQ KRH.  Cheques/postal orders should be made payable to 

KRH Museum. 

 

*** 

 

ROSCOE – THE BRIGHT SHINER 

The Biography of Brigadier ‘Roscoe’ Harvey DSO 

By Tim Fitzgeorge-Parker 

 

£2.50 plus p&p 

 

Copies are available from HHQ KRH.  Cheques/postal orders should be made payable to 

KRH Museum. 

 

*** 

 

‘BERLIN OR BUST’ 

By Kieth Osborne 

 

£2.50 plus p&p 

 

Wartime life with the 11th Hussars, the first Regiment to enter Berlin.  Copies are available 

from HHQ KRH.  Cheques/postal orders should be made payable to KRH Museum. 

 

 

*** 

 

 

  



DESERT WARRIOR 

Reporting from The Gulf 

By Richard Kay 

 

£2.50 plus p&p 

 

 

The Daily Mail’s Royal Correspondent, Richard Kay, was assigned to the 4th Armoured 

Brigade as a front line war correspondent.  Copies are available from HHQ KRH.  

Cheques/postal orders should be made payable to KRH Museum. 

 

*** 

 

REGIMENTAL JOURNALS 

 

Original Journals.  Have you been looking for that Regimental Journal that is missing from 

your collection?  HHQ hold many back copies of Journals from all of the Regiments.  They 

are too numerous and complicated to list here, but please contact us to get your copy. 

 

Journals on CD ROM.  Four of our predecessor Regiments’ journals have been converted 

to CD and are available to purchase from HHQ.  The Compact Disc version comes with a 

copy of Acrobat Reader so the CD’s are completely searchable.  The price for the CD is 

£31.50 plus p&p.  The proceeds will go to the respective museum.  Some regiments fit 

onto one CD though others require two CDs.  The CDs are as follows: 

 

10H - 1946-69 

11H - 1938-68 

RH - 1970-92 

14/20H - 1948-92 

 

If you have any queries or would like to place an order please contact HHQ for details. 

 

*** 

KRH BERET 

 

There have been many requests regarding the purchase of a KRH beret.  If you would like 

a KRH beret you can get them at:  Drop Zone Supplies (www.army-surplus.co.uk)  Tel:  

08456 445060. They are approx £14.00 + p&p. 

 

*** 

 

  

http://www.army-surplus.co.uk/


REGIMENTAL ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER 

 

This publication is for the benefit of ex Regimental personnel and widows of former 

members.  Any material for the Newsletter would be gratefully accepted along with any 

comments that you may have regarding its content and publication.  It is not always 

possible to include all items written and a short brief article is preferred.  We will 

electronically add the Newsletter to our web site: KRH.org.uk and again we will be looking 

for suitable photographs colour or black and white. 

 

Thank you for your support and hopefully, with your input, the Newsletter and the web site 

can only improve and reflect what you, the members, would like to see. 

 
 


